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Bureau of Land Management, Interior § 2883.12 

§ 2881.11 When do I need a grant from 
BLM for an oil and gas pipeline? 

You must have a BLM grant under 30 
U.S.C. 185 for an oil or gas pipeline or 
related facility to cross Federal lands 
under: 

(a) BLM’s jurisdiction; or 
(b) The jurisdiction of two or more 

Federal agencies. 

§ 2881.12 When do I need a TUP for an 
oil and gas pipeline? 

You must obtain a TUP from BLM 
when you require temporary use of 
more land than your grant authorizes 
in order to construct, operate, main-
tain, or terminate your pipeline, or to 
protect the environment or public safe-
ty. 

Subpart 2882—Lands Available for 
MLA Grants and TUPs 

§ 2882.10 What lands are available for 
grants or TUPs? 

(a) For lands BLM exclusively man-
ages, we use the same criteria to deter-
mine whether lands are available for 
grants or TUPs as we do to determine 
whether lands are available for FLPMA 
grants (see subpart 2802 of this chap-
ter). 

(b) BLM may require common use of 
a right-of-way and may restrict new 
grants to existing right-of-way cor-
ridors where safety and other consider-
ations allow. Generally, BLM land use 
plans designate right-of-way corridors. 

(c) Where a proposed oil or gas right- 
of-way involves lands managed by two 
or more Federal agencies, see § 2884.26 
of this part. 

Subpart 2883—Qualifications for 
Holding MLA Grants and TUPs 

§ 2883.10 Who may hold a grant or 
TUP? 

To hold a grant or TUP under these 
regulations, you must be: 

(a)(1) A United States citizen, an as-
sociation of such citizens, or a corpora-
tion, partnership, association, or simi-
lar business entity organized under the 
laws of the United States, or of any 
state therein; or 

(2) A state or local government; and 

(b) Financially and technically able 
to construct, operate, maintain, and 
terminate the proposed facilities. 

§ 2883.11 Who may not hold a grant or 
TUP? 

Aliens may not acquire or hold any 
direct or indirect interest in grants or 
TUPs, except that they may own or 
control stock in corporations holding 
grants or TUPs if the laws of their 
country do not deny similar or like 
privileges to citizens of the United 
States. 

§ 2883.12 How do I prove I am quali-
fied to hold a grant or TUP? 

(a) If you are a private individual, 
BLM requires no proof of citizenship 
with your application; 

(b) If you are a partnership, corpora-
tion, association, or other business en-
tity, submit the following information, 
as applicable, in your application: 

(1) Copies of the formal documents 
creating the business entity, such as 
articles of incorporation, and including 
the corporate bylaws; 

(2) Evidence that the party signing 
the application has the authority to 
bind the applicant; 

(3) The name, address, and citizen-
ship of each participant (e.g., partner, 
associate, or other) in the business en-
tity; 

(4) The name, address, and citizen-
ship of each shareholder owning 3 per-
cent or more of each class of shares, 
and the number and percentage of any 
class of voting shares of the business 
entity which such shareholder is au-
thorized to vote; 

(5) The name and address of each af-
filiate of the business entity; 

(6) The number of shares and the per-
centage of any class of voting stock 
owned by the business entity, directly 
or indirectly, in any affiliate con-
trolled by the business entity; and 

(7) The number of shares and the per-
centage of any class of voting stock 
owned by an affiliate, directly or indi-
rectly, in the business entity con-
trolled by the affiliate. 

(c) If you have already supplied this 
information to BLM and the informa-
tion remains accurate, you only need 
to reference the existing or previous 
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